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Dear Friends,

In 2015, we were proud to launch “Life Within the 
Journey,” a photojournalistic exhibit that traveled 
throughout Connecticut to honor and celebrate 
the children and families who we serve. “Life Within 
the Journey” was our way of sharing with you what 
motivates us every day, and what truly defines 
the mission of Circle of Care. For those of us who 
have experienced a pediatric cancer journey, it’s 
the unexpected reality that life continues to move 
forward, even as you face the unimaginable. And 
within that journey, there is more than IV poles and 

hospital beds. There is hope and laughter, optimism and gratitude. There is fortitude and 
perseverance. Love and peace. 

We are so pleased that so many of you in our Circle of Care family had the opportunity 
to experience one of our eight travelling exhibits this year, and were able to share in the 
stories of the 22 children we featured. Each portrait reveals the universal story of a child 
with cancer and the life that they each embrace despite their treatment. “Life Within the 
Journey” has been a permanent installation since September at Yale New Haven Chil-
dren’s Hospital with the goal of providing hope to newly diagnosed children and their 
families and, just as importantly, to let them know that they are not alone. With your help, 
we continue to support children and families through programs that create hope, inspire 
dreams, relieve financial burdens, and make lasting connections. Thank you for all you 
do to make the small moments possible for so many children. Until no parent has to hear 
the words, “Your child has cancer,” we will be here.
		   
Most Sincerely,
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of impact we are having on a personal level, right here in our 
community. 

We are serving more children in treatment for cancer with more 
volunteers through more substantial investments in our programs. 
Fundraising is up 50%, and we are exceeding our goal of grow-
ing our circle of friends 30% year-over-year. Operationally we’re 
in fantastic shape and our program is stronger and more vibrant 
than ever. 

For that, I simply want to say:  THANK YOU. 

Giving locally has never been so powerful, and as an investor, it’s 
important that you understand why for every $1 you invest, we 
return $5.66 in services to our community.  Read through this and 
learn about how our emergency financial support helps fami-
lies weather a crisis and focus on what’s important: their child’s 
health and their family’s well-being. Learn how communities rally 

through our Art from the Heart program, giving children something to look 
forward to during a difficult treatment. Understand why our hospital volunteers, like Board Member Annie McHugh, 
play such an important role in providing moments of relief. 

My favorite poet, Cavafy, eloquently wrote about the mythical quest for Ithika, reminding us that everything valuable 
we obtain in life can be found in the process, not the destination. At Circle of Care, we exist to honor the moments, 
the life that is so present in this journey, and through that providing the support that is so badly needed. That’s why 
every effort you make, no matter how big or small, has a meaningful impact on a child in treatment and their family. 

Yes, our program is solid, but we will continue to innovate. Yes, we’re in great shape, but we’re on our way to raising 
$400,000 next year, because the demand for the personal services we provide has never been greater. 

So, thank you for being there for us, so that we can continue to be there for children in treatment. 

Take Care,
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This year, Circle of Care launched the “Life Within 
the Journey” series, and what a tremendous impact 
it made throughout the state of Connecticut. This 
breathtakingly emotional photojournalistic series fea-
tured real children, with real cancer, who were under-
going treatment when they were photographed on 
the hospital floor, just steps from their rooms. 

These children and their stories offer a glimpse into 
Connecticut’s own pediatric cancer journey. But they 
represent so much more. 

The Life Within the Journey series is a true “day-in-the-
life” look at children who are in treatment on any given day. In any town, anywhere across the 
nation. And through these candid photos and stories, we were able to begin to grasp the pediat-
ric cancer journey in America. 
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Michelle D’Amore, YNHCH, Liz Salguero, and photographer 
Jeanna Shepard,
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Travelling from New Canaan to Hartford, New Haven to Greenwich, Westport to Wilton, 
the Life Within the Journey series made its way across Connecticut, leaving its mark on 
each town it visited. Many of the families featured in the series were in attendance. Bar-
bara Alter, mother of Catherine who is featured in the series, said, “Even though it’s not 
an easy journey, there are these moments that you get that are good. I honestly think 
it’s sometimes harder on the parents to watch your kids go through it. But, somehow, we 
got through it, and I think it was from opportunities like this.” Speaking further about Circle 
of Care, she said, “Groups like this, that work with families while they go through this, you 
realize that even during horrible times, they’re such blessings.” 

Sumbul Naqvi spoke about her daughter, Sumera, 
also featured in the series. “I knew they were tak-
ing her picture at a time when she was vulnerable, 
but I told myself that if I do this, I could look back 
and see how things have changed.” And, as we 
watched Sumera and her sister enjoy being the 
center of attention at Wilton’s opening night of the 
exhibit at the Wilton Library, it was clear that things 

have changed, and for the better. 

Pediatric cancer can be complicated. It is diverse, 
random, and unkind. It does not discriminate. And like 
any journey, the road is full of unknowns. In the case of these families, some are still in treatment, 
others are in remission, some have relapsed, and sadly, some have passed on. Yet, through their 
own personal stories and portraiture, an intimate and inspiring view of childhood cancer was 
revealed. And it unveiled the resilience, strength and spirit of those who face childhood cancer, 
but refuse to be defined by it. It reminded us all that there is life within the journey.

We thank our photographer, Jeanna Shepard, for her vision, time and expertise. And we thank 
our creative team and writers, including Christine Baer, Jeff Salguero and Lisa Schneider. 

Connie Nicolosi MSW, Jennifer Cohen, MSW, LIz Salguero, Cynthia 
Sparer, Exective Director Yale New Haven Children’s Hosptial 
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K In October, nearly 200 runners hit the streets and trails of Wilton to support 
children and families who are facing cancer in Connecticut. Circle of Care’s first 
5K was a great success, raising $17,000 thanks to the support of 18 local 
businesses. Dedicated volunteers checked in runners, manned water stations, 
and cheered on participants. We are looking forward to next year’s 5K!
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Fun With Our Families!

In June, Circle of Care was proud to participate in the annual Survivor’s Day, sponsored by Yale 
New Haven Health’s Smilow Cancer Center and The Tommy Fund, at Edgerton Park in New 
Haven. More than 100 children, along with their families, participate in activities that focus on 
fun, not cancer. Circle of Care was there to do what we do best – provide a little relief and 
support along this journey. Offering massages and reflexology, as well as an opportunity for kids 
to create their own customized aromatherapy sachet, Circle of Care was proud to be a part 
of this special event. Frannie Faith was also there to teach children and caregivers about the 
healing benefits of meditation and to share her CD, especially created for our families, to guide 
them in their meditation. Survivor’s Day is an event that allows kids to put everything else aside 
for a few hours and focus on just being a kid again.



Su
ffi

e
ld

 A
c

a
d

e
m

y

C
O

M
M

U
N

IT
Y

 S
U

PP
O

RT
Color For A Cause...

On Saturday, November 7, Suffield Academy’s student council held its first major 
fundraiser to support Circle of Care. The activity was part of three school-wide events that fo-
cus on raising money and awareness for an organization outside of Suffield Academy – Circle of 
Care was thrilled to be Suffield’s selected charity this year. More than 300 students ran the course, 
throwing paint at each other under the lights, with honored guest and Circle of Care kid Marion 
in the lead! The Color Run was a great start to the school’s year-long campaign to raise $50,000 
for Circle of Care. 

SUFFIELD
CARES
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Meriden Police Officers Support Circle of Care

In November, Meriden police officers put away their razors for a good cause. Typically, police 
officers in Meriden are not permitted to have facial hair, other than trimmed goatees and mus-
taches. But Police Chief Jeffrey Cossette made an exception in November, allowing the officers 
an opportunity to skip the shave for a donation to a charity. Luckily, Circle of Care was the cho-
sen charity, and after many officers made a $25 donation, $2,645 was raised for our cause. Cir-
cle of Care is grateful to Meriden’s police department for selecting our organization. 



Moore Fitness shows their support in creative ways during 
Childhood Cancer Awareness Month. Annual Dance Competition raises $2,500 for Circle of 

Care.

Art From The Heart shows their community spirit for Circle 
of Care’s #I’mNOTmycancer. WTNH-TV’s Ann Nyberg interviews Board member Tina 

Garrity and Liz Salguero for Childhood Cancer Aware-
ness Month.
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ence in the Circle of Care family. They’ve hosted fundraisers, written letters to 
organizations, given their time and their energy to help children with cancer. 
Here are just a few.

As a seventh grader at Wilton’s Middlebrook School, Vignesh 
Subramanian chose Circle of Care as his beneficiary for the 
school’s Power of One project. He wrote ten compelling 
letters to pharmaceutical companies in the state asking for 
product and cash donations to benefit CoC. His efforts to 
collect supplies and donations at both Middlebrook School 
and at the Village Market in Wilton were a great success and 
when all was said and done, Circle of Care received over 
$1,000 worth of products for our Bags of Love.

Last year, then fifth grader Catie Baer organized a bake sale 
with friends to benefit Circle of Care. After holding several 
meetings to plan the event, making posters and baking some 
delicious treats, the girls set up a table at the Village Market 
in Wilton. They spoke passionately with passersby about Circle 
of Care and how the organization helps children with cancer. 
People in town were impressed with these young volunteers 
and they donated accordingly! After just five hours, the girls 
had raised $1,200 for Circle of Care.



This year, sixth grade Wilton student Meghan Wood decided that giv-
ing is better than receiving. Rather than accepting presents from her 
friends for her 11th birthday, she requested gift card donations that she 
would donate to Circle of Care. Meghan collected $1,000 in gift cards! 
The cards will be used as a gift for teens and young adults who need a 
pick-me-up during treatment.

Thank You 
To All Our 

Fundraisers!
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Connecticut Childhood Cancer Alliance Formed

In October 2015, we launched the first Leadership 
Forum of the Childhood Cancer Alliance of Con-
necticut. Our first meeting featured expert speakers 
in the field – Dr. Gary Kupfer, Section Chief at Yale 
New Haven Children’s Hospital spoke about the cur-
rent state of medical treatments for children – Dean-
na Phillips of Connecticut Children’s Medical Center 
spoke about the importance of the psychosocial 
aspect of treatment and Senator Ted Kennedy Jr. 
shared his personal story of childhood cancer and 

the importance of emotional and financial support. 
The formation of this Alliance creates opportunities for organizations to meet face-to-face 
and share experiences and resources to better serve children with cancer. What a relief it 
is for a CT parent hearing the dreaded words “Your child has cancer,” to now be able to 
turn to one group, with one united voice, 
to guide them during the 2- to 3-year 
treatment plan with financial resourc-
es, access to the latest research, and a 
connection to families that have been 
through similar experiences.  
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Gary Kupfer, State Senator Ted Kennedy Jr, Liz Salguero, Deanna 
Phillips



Programs & 
Services
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At diagnosis, children are often immediately sent to the hospital to begin lengthy treatment 
procedures. Parents don’t even have time to grab a toothbrush, let alone their child’s favorite 
thing to comfort them. Our Bag of Love is a canvas tote filled with day-to-day necessities, com-
fort items and vital resources to let each child and family know that they are not alone. Items 
may include a hand-made blanket, toothbrush and toothpaste, deodorant, hand sanitizer, 
phone charger, a child’s toy, a journal and pen and our resource directory, The Purple Pages, 
which provides critical resource information to families.
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Art from the Heart program encompassed everything from outer space to under 
the sea adventures to bohemian dreams and a movie screening room!  Our Art 
from the Heart program turns 10 this year, and we are celebrating over 85 Dream 
Rooms completed!

Brady age 8 – Ewings Sarcoma

Brady, is a brave boy who is battling Ewing’s Sarcoma, a
rare cancer that accounts for only one percent of pediatric
cancers. Ewing’s Sarcoma is the second most common bone
cancer in children. A tumor was found in Brady’s left tibia and 
was removed immediately. Once the tumor was taken out, a 
10-month chemotherapy treatment was in order. And that’s in 
addition to having Salvage Lymph Node Dissection surgery.

Mom said “The fantasy room idea sounds super cool, especially 
for Brady as he currently cannot walk so spends most of the time on his bed or on a couch. Brady also 
is not currently attending school so he spends 1/2 of his time at our house and the rest at the hospital. 
And, Brady really thrives on the attention he receives, it helps take his mind off all the not so pleasant 
aspects of cancer.”

“It was awesome and one of the coolest things ever,” Brady said. “I love the lava lamp, the 
Coca-Cola bottles and the blankets and pillows.
Those pillows are so soft. I can’t wait to sleep in them
tonight. I can’t choose. Everything was my favorite.”
“The room was livable 48 hours ago and now its
phenomenal,” said Colleen, Brady’s mother.
“It’s mind-blowing how much the kids came 
together and how much work they did in the final 24 
hours.”



It was obvious Brady couldn’t be happier. Pointing to all the cool 
details of his new room, it was the jaw-dropping moment of seeing 
a lava lamp on a nightstand between the two beds that made 
Brady’s day.

“This is exciting for us and exciting for Brady,” Colleen, Brady’s
mother, said. “I think it’s exciting for the community as well. The 
kids from the high school have been amazing. Karen and her crew 
have been great and it’s an uplifting and awesome project.”

 “They did a wonderful job,” said Brian, Brady’s father. “They are 
a great group of people with great energy. It’s great to see peo-
ple from the community and people that have gone to the same 
school as the kids kind of come out and give back. Having all the 
people here provides a welcome distraction in terms of something 

going on around the house for Brady to think about.”

As a special surprise, Liam, Brady’s older brother, had his room redone. Liam’s room was transformed
into a surfer’s paradise, complete with a painted shark on a wall, a massive painted wave on a wall 
with two red crabs hiding out in it, and a surf board decorated with pictures.“It’s good,” Liam said. 
“It’s awesome. The shark in the water and the crab 
were cool. And I like my covers because it looks like I 
could surf.”

“It’s great,” Colleen said. “We spend a lot of time in 
the house because of what is going on with Brady 
and this is the perfect thing for a kid going through 
something like this. We couldn’t be happier. The smile 
on his face makes it all worthwhile.”



Kemonnie 7 years old: Anaplastic Astrocytoma

Kemmonie was diagnosed a year ago with a brain tumor, at age 6. She has a 9yr. old sister, 
Montanae, and 2yr. old brother BJ.  Since Kemonnie shares her room with her two siblings, Art 
From The Heart volunteers from two local high schools set out to make a room that would be 
special for all the children. Kemonnie loves princesses and ballerinas, glitter, and bright pink. Her 
sister loves gymnastics, and her little baby brother, BJ, loves cars.

The girls really needed new beds, as they had a trundle bed which was 
falling apart and mattresses that were very old. Her little brother was in 
a crib and mom wanted a toddler bed for him. The team got to work...
first up, the girls got new mattresses, headboards with glitter, and new 
bedding with lots of pink. BJ’s crib was replaced with a toddler bed 
from the movie “Car’s.” Other special touches include a volunteer from 
Morgan High School in Clinton, who painted pictures of ballerinas and 
gymnasts to decorate the walls.  Another group from Daniel Hand High 
School made a frilly skirt out of pink tulle for a dressing table, and prin-
cess crowns for over their beds. The transformation was complete!

Kemonnie and her siblings love their new room are extremely appreciative of everything and 
anything that is done for them. Mom said “what has been most 
helpful during this journey is Kemonnie’s positivie attitude. She is 
never down or upset”. And you can really tell that. She is a very 
happy sweet child.
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In 2015, we provided critical financial relief to more than 50 families facing unpaid 
bills due to the high cost of childhood cancer treatment. 175 more families received assistance 
with gas, parking and groceries to get them through the numerous chemo and clinic visits.  60 
families also received year-end gifts from us to make their holidays brighter.  Because of you, 
we were able to do more, give more and exceeded our annual grants this year, bringing us to 
a total of over $1 million in 8 years.



Spotlight On...
ANNIE McHUGH

When board member Annie McHugh moved to 
Madison, CT in 2008, she had never heard of Circle of 
Care. A friend introduced McHugh to the organization as a 
way to meet people in her new town. Annie jumped right in, 
not knowing then the impact that Circle of Care would quick-
ly have on her life – the friends she would meet, the children 
and families who would become so important to her, the 
satisfaction it would bring.

Since then, McHugh has worked as a volunteer and co-chair 
for several CoC fundraisers, on our marketing and public 
relations efforts, and as a tireless hospital volunteer. Annie has 
worn many hats, contributing in so many 
valuable ways to the Circle of Care team and to the families 
we serve. 

“I know I make a difference,” she says. “I see the relief that I 
provide to the child life staff and nurses when I can spend time with a child who needs a dis-
traction at the hospital.” Legos, crafts, coloring…whatever is needed, Annie is happy to do it. 
Though every child holds a special place in her heart, she has a tender spot for one particular 
shy boy she met while volunteering. 
The pair sat together and created cards and crafts for hours. At the end of the day, after un-
veiling their many projects, a nurse commented that it was the first time that anyone had ever 
gotten a response from that little boy. “The hospital volunteer program is one of our most im-
portant programs,” says McHugh. 

H
o

sp
ita

l V
o

lu
n

te
e

rs



Helping children makes Annie happy. “I am always  impressed with how heroic the kids are. They 
just put one leg in front of the other and do what they have to do.” We feel the same about Annie 
McHugh. Annie is a hero to us, giving of her time and energy in so many ways, so that children and 
families dealing with pediatric cancer can have some relief. 

If you or someone you know is interested in volunteering for Circle of Care, please contact us at:

www.thecircleofcare.org

Officers 
President, Liz Salguero VP, Treasurer, Dawn Ladenheim VP, Shelley Farmer Secretary, Maria DiPierro Executive Director Jeff Kimball 

Directors 
Christine Baer, Kendra Frederick (not shown), Tina Garrity (not shown), Carole Kelleher, Susan Kobylinski, Annie McHugh, 

Adele Merenstein, Jeff Salguero, Liz Vega, Zellie Pforzheimer

2015 Board of Directors



Did you know? 
70% of families experience a financial crisis during treatment, 

regardless of income.

The average family comes out of pocket nearly $35,000. 

50% of the families we serve live below the poverty level.

The average family drives 50 miles per day for treatment. 

Fundraising Facts:  How We’ve Grown…
We’re an established community-based non-profit that is making 

a real impact at the local level. 

We have grown our major gifts seven-fold over the last 3 years.

We have doubled the number of gifts below $100.

98% of our donors give more than once.

38% of our donors last year were new.

Our Annual Appeal smashed records, raising over $90,000. 
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American Savings Foundation
The “B” Foundation
Bank of America
Carey Family Foundation
County Assemblies
Yvette & Arthur Eder Foundation
Expect Miracles Foundation
John Patrick Flanagan Foundation
Foundation Beyond Belief
The GE Foundation
The Hagani Foundation, Inc.
Kacey Marr and the Harris Legacy Foundation
MBIA Foundation
Newman’s Own Foundation
New Canaan Community Foundation
Community Foundation for Greater New Haven
Swindells Charitable Foundation Trust
Trefz Family Foundation
Wilton Rotary 
Wilton Women’s Club
Young Women’s League of New Canaan

Corporations & Community 
Organizations:
B Chic
Bankwell
Barteca Restaurants, LLC
Blue Buffalo
Bravelets
Chase Bank
Chou Chou
Chief Jeffry Cossette & the Meriden Police Department
Donahue’s Madison Beach Grille
E.C. Scranton Memorial Library
Fairfield Public Library
First County Bank
Fleet Feet Sports
Fortune Brands Home Security
Garavel, Inc.
Gault, Inc.
Give Back Foundation
Good Morning Nail & Spa
Good Morning Wilton

Gregory & Adams
Greens Farms Academy
Greens Farms Academy Middle School
Jerry Hay, Inc.
IBM
Katzke & Morgenbesser
Office of Sen. Ted Kennedy
Madison Public Library
McCarter & English
Middlebrook School – The Power of One
Moore & Partners Architects
Moore Physical Therapy
Morgan Stanley
National Charity League, Inc - Westport
New Canaan Community Preschool
Northwestern Mutual
Northwestern Mutual Russo Financial Group

Open House
Outdoor Sports
Paradigm Properties & CitiPlace
C. Parker Gallery
People’s Bank
Pepsi
Platt Technical High School
Price Financial Group
Priceline
Scoops
Snappy Gator/ Rerat
Sorelle Gallery
Stanley Black and Decker
Sweet Pierre’s
Suffield Academy
Sal Tinari Biddy Basketball Inc.
The Center for Advanced Pediatrics
Turnover Shop
Village Market
Wilton High School
Winged Monkey

In-Kind: 
Colgate-Palmolive Company
Mrs. Michele Graham – 341 Studios
Mr. Richard Metz - Transigma
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Nesi
Mr. and Mrs. Amer Nimr
Pepsi Co
Pfizer
Jeanna Shepard Photography
Transigma

Individuals:
The Abry Family
Mrs. Linda Abou-Sabh
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Ackerman
Ms. Meredith Alden
Mr. and Mrs. Moses Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Allen
Mr. and Mrs. James Andersen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Aoyama
Mr. Charles Applebaum
Mr. Jamar Arbelo
Mr. Jonathan Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Armstrong
Mr. Steve Aubin
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Augenbraun 

Ms. Catie Baer and Ms. Emmy Baer
Mr. and Mrs. Hank Baer
Mr. and Mrs. Hank Baer
Ms. Cheryl Baity
Mr. and Mrs. James Baldwin
Ms. Lee Baldwin
Mr. and Mrs. James Barker
Ms. Alice Baron
Ms. Heather Bartling
Ms. Vicky Bauer
Mr. Kenneth Beach

Mr. Brad Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Belitzky
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Beling
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Beltran
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Berestecky
Mr. Cameron Berg
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Berg 
Ms. Erica Bergmans
Mr. Douglas Berv
Ms. Julie Biggar
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Bitner
Mr. Douglas Bivona
Mr. Bradley Blesie and Ms. Teresa Turvey
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Bonito
Mr and Mrs. Dirk Boot and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Borrero
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Bradstreet
Mr. Richard Branigan
Mr. and Mrs. Damien Breier
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Breen
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Bonenfant
Mr. and Mrs. John Bowes
Ms. Larraine Brandon
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Brooks
Mr. Allen Brouwer, in Memory of Lillian Alt
Ms. Dawn Brower
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Brown
Ms. Georgia Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John Buckley
Ms. Betsy Burnett
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Bushnell

Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Butenhoff

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Cagginello 
Mrs. Heather Candels
Ms. Domenica Cardillo
Ms. Dina Carelli
Ms. Victoria Carey
Ms. Mary Carr
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Carr
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. Thom Cartledge
Ms. Alice Catalano
Mr. Peter Chamandy
Mr. and Mrs. Wing Chin
Mr. and Mrs. William Clark
Ms. Yvonne Coats
Ms. Allison Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Cohen
Ms. Julie Cohen
Ms. Mia Collins and Ms. Marie Nardella
Ms. Josephine Consiglio
Ms. Lena Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Cooke
Mr. William Cooke and Ms. Kate Jamison 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Corridon
Ms. Barbara Coster
Ms. Janet Coviello
Ms. Olga Covino
Ms. Patricia Covino
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Cozzo
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Cribbins
Ms. Cronin and Ms. McGovern



Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Curry
Mr. Ken Cyr

Ms. Linda Deavers
Ms. Kelley DeChristopher
Ms. Carolyn DeCoster
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dehn
Ms. Kathleen Del Col
Mr. and Mrs. John Dempsey 
Ms. Joanne DePalma
Mr. and Mrs. Scott DePetris
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas DiCarlo
Ms. Lynn DiNanno
Ms. Sarah Dioguardi
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent DiPierro
Mr. Nicholas Disabella
Mr. and Mrs. Jeb Doggett
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Dolley
Mr. Chris Donahue
Mr. Patrick Donahue
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Dulsky
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dunne

Ms. Carolyn Edgerton 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Edwards
Mr. Christopher Eisbach
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Ellenthal
Mr. and Mrs. Arlo Ellison
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Essman
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford Ewing

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Fadner
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Falk
Dr. and Mrs. James Farmer 
Mr. Matthew Farrell
Mr. Andrew Feinman
Ms. Nancy Feldman
Mr. and Mrs. John Fields
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Fincher
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Fink
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Fitzgerald
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Fitzpatrick
Ms. Kim Fitzpatrick
Ms. Laurie Fletcher
Ms. Anne Foley
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Foley
Mr. Robert Forrester
Ms. Raye Forsey
Mrs. Kendra Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Freilich
Mrs. Marilyn Freedner
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Gaetan Frosina
Mr. Victor Fuentes and Ms. Debra Clark

Mr. and Mrs. Al Galletly
Ms. Diane Garrity
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Garrity
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Gasiorowski
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Gault

Ms. Mary Ann Geremia
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Giannitti
Ms. Patricia Gibson and Mr. Robert Steller
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Gilbert

Mr. and Mrs. William Gill
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Gillman
Mr. William Ginsberg
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Giovino
Ms. Mary Glerum
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Golden
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Goldschmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Graham Goldsmith
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Gordon
Mr. David P. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Syd Gordon
Mr. Benjamin Gott
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Gould
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Graham
Ms. Mary Nesi Grande
Mr. Bic Green and Ms. Roni Zimmer
Mr. and Mrs. James Greenfield
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Greenlese
Mr. and Mrs. W. Patric Gregory
Ms. Lisa Gresham
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Griffin
Mrs. Lisa Grove-Raider
Ms. Nancy Grover
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Guay
Mr. Lars Guy and Ms. Joanne DuBosque

Ms. Estelle Haber 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Hackett
Mr. Daniel Stephen Hafner
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Hainbach
Mr. Ben Harrell and Ms. Yongmei Li
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Harris
Ms. Wilda Morgan Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Haynes
Ms. Rachel Hedley
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Heflin
Ms. Jackie Heinrich
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery Henkel
Ms. Alejandra J. Hernandez
Ms. Heather Borden Herve
Ms. Sandy Hom
Mr. Thomas Houpert and Ms. Ann Pellegrini
Ms. Pamela Hovland
Mr. and Mrs. John Humphrey

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Iannucci

Mr. Scott Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Jacobson
Ms. Jean Jennings
Ms. Jill Jennings
Ms. Gisele Johnston and The Fitzpatrick Family
Mrs. Joan Juul-Nielsen

Mr. and Mrs. David Kadamus
Mr. Leo Karl III
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kauffman
Mr. and Mrs. J P Kealy
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Keane
Mrs. Geraldine Kearney
Ms. Virginia Keeshan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kelleher
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Keller 
Ms. Denise Kelley

Ms. Karen M. Kelly
Mr. Richard Kenneally and Ms. Patricia Hoeg
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Kenning
Ms. Dianne Knetzger
Mr. Vijay Khant
In Memory of Amy Kimball
Mr. Chris Kimball
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bruce Kimball
Mr. Jamie Kimball
Mr. Jeff Kimball
Ms. Laura Kirkpatrick
Ms. Cheryl Kitson
Mr. and Mrs, John Knight
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Kobylinski
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Kraus
Ms. Jane Kreher
Ms. Lori Kremidas
Ms. Emi Krishnamurthy
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kristoff
Ms. Ann Krupnik
Mr. Stanely Kuntz

Mr. and Mrs. Mitch Ladenheim
Mr. and Mrs. John Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis LaPolice
Mr. and Mrs. Dirk Leasure
Ms. Madeline Leff
Ms. Megan Lemcke
Mr. Peter Lemley and Ms. Christine Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. William Lent
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Lewis
Ms. Elise Libow
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Lieberfreund
Ms. Svetlana Limburger
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Lindner
Mr. Prentis Lipscomb
Mrs. Linda Livingstone
Mr. Paul Lohr
Ms. Maria Lomonaco
Mr. Joe LoPresti
Mr. and Mrs. David Lyons

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mabley 
Mr. David Macchia
Ms. Laurie Maggio
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Maguire
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mailhouse
Ms. Erica Malhotra
Mrs. Gina Maira
Dr. Jeanne Marconi
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Marine
Ms. Claudia Marks
Ms. Martucci
Mr. Scott James & Ms. Mary Macknicki
Mr. Paul Mavis
Ms. Beth McCoin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McCresh
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas McGee
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McHugh
Mr. and Mrs. James McKenna
Ms. Catherine McLean
Mr. Gordon McLean and Ms. Donna Lawrence
Mrs. Gail McPhee
Ms. Barbara Medile



Ms. Adele Merenstein and Mr. Evan Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Connie Millane
Ms. Jacqueline Miller
Ms. Lisa Miller
Mr. Freddy Miraballes
Ms. Elizabeth Mirmina
Ms. Janet Montalbano
Mr. and Mrs. Joeb Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Moore 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Moore, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Morgenbesser
Mr.  Stephen Monroe and Ms. Eleanor Meredith
Ms. Sheila Moseley
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morganti
Mr. and Mrs. Rust Muirhead
Ms. Deborah Murtaugh and Mr. David Murphy
Mr. Hunter Murtaugh

Mr. and Mrs. Victor Nesi 
Mr. Robert Nicita
Mr. and Mrs. Amer Nimr

Mr. and Mrs. Duncan O’Brien
Mrs. Karen O’Brien
Mrs. Mary O’Brien
Ms. Tracey O’Hara
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh O’Toole
Mr. and Mrs. John Oleynick
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Osterman
Ms. Dianne Ostroski
Ms. Marianne Owens

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Thom Parrino

Ms. Jennifer Pandoli 
Mr. and Mrs. Nickolas Paturynski
Dr. Arnold Pearlstone
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Peet
Mrs. Joan Pendergast
Mr. and Mrs. James Perakis and family
Ms. Andrea Panulo Perlina
Mr. Brian Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Pforzheimer 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Pforzheimer

Ms. Sally Phipps
Mr. and Mrs. William Pinkham
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Pistilli
Mr. and Mrs. William Plotch
Ms. Nina Pomeroy
Mr. John C. Portman III
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Posner
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Powell
Ms. Judith Powers
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Price
Ms. Lori Price
Mr. and Mrs. David Priebe
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Proctor
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Proctor
Mr. and Mrs. William Proctor

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Quagliariello 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevan Quantock

Ms. Barbara Raffel 

Mr. Ric Raffone
Mr. Mitchell Rapoport and Ms. Maragaret Sapir
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Ratner 
Mr. and Mrs. William Reighley
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Reilly 
Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly
Ms. Ann Rerat
Dr. Derek P. Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Richman
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Ring
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Roache
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Roberts
Ms. Jill Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Robins
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Rodiger 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Roitman
Ms. Veronica Rhodes Rojas
Ms. Florence Romanov
Mr. and Mrs. Lou Rosenthal
Mr. and Mrs. Darren Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Rowley
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Rusch
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Russo
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Ryan

Mrs. Karen Sackowitz 
Ms. Susan Safko 
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Salguero
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Salguero
Ms. Julianna Salguero
Mrs. Linda Salguero
Mr. and Mrs. Ricardo Salguero
Ms. Amy Samenuk
Ms. Katharine Sanford
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Sanson
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Sanson
Mrs. Nancy Saxe
Ms. Mary Scandura
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Schieffelin
Dr. and Mrs. Alfred Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. John Schmitt
Mr. and Mrs. Geoff Schneider
Mr. James Schreck
Ms. Valarie Senew
Mr. and Mrs. John Shain
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Shea
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence Sheinman
Mr. and Mrs. J. Powers Shepard
Mr. Richard Sica and Andrea Van Dam
Ms. Elizabeth Siemers
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Simons
Mr. David Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Smith
Ms. Virginia Smith
Ms. Pat Sorgenti
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Southworth
Ms. Ellen Spear
Ms. Denise Spitzer
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Spruck
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Stabile
Ms. Beth Stafford
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Stanton 
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Steinberg

Ms. Maria Stepnowsky
Ms. Ana Marie Stern
Mrs. Ruth Sternad
Ms. Maya Steverson
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Stewart
The Stolzer Family

Ms. Kathleen Stradinger
Mr. Eric Strauss
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Stroup and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Sturgis
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Susaya
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sutka
Ms. Jill Swimmer

Ms. Pan Tang 
Ms. Marjorie Tedesco
Ms. Kathleen Therriaullt 
Mr. and Mrs. David Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Thomas 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Thorogood
Mr. John Tracey

Mr. and Mrs. Adam Unger

Mr. and Mrs. Jose Vega
Mr. William Valenzano and Mr. Robert Valenzano
Dr. and Mrs. Ron Vender
Mr. Daniel Vitiello
Mr. and Mrs. Damon Vocke
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Vogel
Ms. Kirti Vyas

Mr. and Mrs. Rajiv Wadehra 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Walden
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Warren
Ms. Louise Washer and Ms. Mary Clay Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Welsh
Ms. Carol Anne West
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Wheeler
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Whittaker
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Whittaker
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Whitaker
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Wilbur
Ms. Denise Williams
Dr. and Mrs. Ivan Wong
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Wood



Overall in our fundraising, we are in the midst of a strategic shift to balance the sources of 
revenue. The growth of our Annual Appeal and the shift to a more diverse source of rev-
enue in all of our fundraising reflects our determination to build a sustainable program for 
years to come. In just one year, we’re seeing remarkable results: 
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89% of our donations 
directly support our 
programs and services! 




